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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Christmas! 

This is the time of year when we really start to think about our plans for Christmas. It is lovely 
to hear all the carols and Christmas songs that are being practised every day and the children 
are really enjoying preparing for their performances and are excited at the thought of having 
an audience again.  

 

Christmas Lunch  

On Friday 10 December, the whole school will be enjoying a delicious Christmas dinner. If you 
have not yet returned the form for your child’s choice, please do so by next Tuesday 30th 
November. We are going to combine this with a non-uniform day where the children are 
invited to wear something Christmassy or their favourite clothes. As we have no Christmas 
Fair this year, we are going to be raising money for FOAS (the Friends of Alverton School) and 
would ask for a donation (we suggest £1) towards their funds on this day. For this, they will be 
entered into a prize draw for a filled jar or other treat (please see the FOAS News section of 
the newsletter for details). Money raised by FOAS makes a real difference to our school and 
helps us to provide things for the children we cannot otherwise afford so we would be very 
grateful for any donations received.  

 

Christmas Performances 

We are really looking forward to welcoming audiences for our Christmas productions. Mrs Gill 
and Mrs Stacey have been enormously busy organising all the tickets and we are extremely 
grateful to them for all the hard work they have put into this. Further details about the 
necessary precautions and arrangements we will need to take are being sent out next week 
and we are really grateful for your support with these. We are conscious that these 
performances are close to Christmas and are trying to do everything we can to avoid any 
illness over the Christmas period for any of our school community. 

 

Parties and Celebrations 

You child’s class will be having a Christmas celebration in the last week of term and further 
details about this will be sent out in due course if they haven’t been already.  

 

Best wishes, 

 

Cathryn Wicks 

Deputy Head 



Conversation Starters 
Talking to your child about how they’re feeling can 
be tough, especially if you’re concerned that they’re 
having a hard time. You might not know what to say 
or feel worried about how your child will react. It 
doesn’t matter what topic the conversation starts 
with – it’s about the opportunity it gives you to talk 
about feelings and provide comfort. 
 
Some of these ideas may get the conversation 
started: 
What was the best bit of your day? 
What was the worst bit of your day? 
What did you do today that made you proud? 
How are you feeling? 
What would you like to talk about? 
 
If your child is having a hard time, you can try to find out how they like to be supported by asking gentle 
questions like: 
How can I help you with this? 
Do you want to talk about what’s going on? 
Is there anything you need from me? (space, time to talk, time to do something fun?) 
What was the biggest problem you had today? What helped? 

“No act of kindness, no matter how small, is ever wasted.” Aesop 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please contact 

Martin Higgs (Designated Safeguarding Lead) at 

head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk or, if it is out of school 

hours, please contact the Multi Agency Referral Unit on 

0300 1231 116;  

E-mail: multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

Coronavirus symptoms 

The main symptoms are: 

A high temperature (hot to the touch 
on chest or back)  

OR 

A new, continuous cough (coughing a 
lot for more than an hour or 3 or more 
coughing episodes in 24 hours) 

OR 

A loss or change to your sense of smell 
or taste (you’ve noticed you cannot 
smell or taste anything or things smell 
or taste different to normal) 

If you or your child have any ONE or 
more of these you must get a COVID-19 
PCR test as soon as possible and stay at 
home and do not have visitors— only 
leave home to get the test. Please 
check the latest Government guidance. 
Please ring or email the school office as 
soon as possible to let us know. 

If your child tests positive over the 
weekend please email 
head@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk 

You can book at test online at: 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-
test or phone the NHS test line 119. 

A reminder that there is no entry into the school 

buildings apart from into the office foyer area 

and that, when you are on the site, we would 

ask you to please wear a mask. Thank you.  

Go Active After School provision 

Any queries or to book please contact 

Mr Timmons direct on 07843 126833  

or by emailing him on 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  

Clubs 

ALL clubs have now finished except KS1 

Nerf Wars (last one Monday 29th 

November) and Dance Club (last one 

Friday 3rd December). 

A new clubs list for the Spring term will 

come home in January. 

Go Active Christmas Cracker Club 

Mr T will be running a holiday club for two days 

at the start of the Christmas holidays on 

Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st December 

from 9am-1pm, £12 per child, per day. Alverton 

children only - sorry no siblings or children 

from other schools. Please ensure all bookings 

and payments are made by Friday 17th 

December. 

For more information collect a letter from the 

office or contact Mr T direct on 07843 126 833 

or email – alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com  
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mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk
mailto:alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com
mailto:alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com


Christmas Productions 

All performances will take place at school as follows: 

Monday 6 December – Years 5 and 6 – 2pm and 6pm 

Tuesday 7 December – Years 3 and 4 – 2pm and 6pm 

Wednesday 8 December— Reception – 6pm 

Thursday 9 December – Years 1 and 2 – 2pm and 6pm 

If you have booked tickets they will be available to collect from the office from 
next Monday 29th December and all Reception tickets will be available from 
then on also. 

If you haven’t yet booked a ticket, please contact the office as soon as possible 
as we have some remaining for certain performances. 

Unfortunately if you don’t have a ticket for a certain performance they will 
not be available on the door and you will not be allowed entry. 

A reminder that, to reduce the number of people in the hall, there are only 
two tickets per child and you are unable to bring any children, siblings or 
babies to the performances unless they are a ticket holder. 

Christmas lunch - Friday 10th December  

Letters about arrangements for Christmas 

lunch have come home. If your child 

would like a school lunch on 10th 

December you must return a slip to us, 

(with the money if your child’s meals are 

not free) by Tuesday 30th November. If 

you do not return a slip, you must send 

your child in with a packed lunch from 

home as there will not be any spare 

meals available on the day.  

Christmas tree decoration  

Our Christmas tree has now 

arrived and is looking very 

bare! Please could your 

child make a lovely 

decoration this weekend 

and bring it in to the office 

so that it can be put onto 

the tree. Thank 

you.  



FOAS News 

Filled jam jars 

We would be very grateful if you could save a clean jam jar, 
decorate it and fill it with small toys, sweets or similar to bring 
in to school from Monday 6th December. Please hand into the 
school office or to your child’s teacher. These will be used for 
prizes in a draw for the children on Friday 10th December. 

Friday 10th December 

Christmas non-uniform day with an added surprise! 

To coincide with Christmas lunch day, FOAS 

would like to invite all pupils to wear something 

Christmassy or their favourite clothes on Friday 10th 

December. If your child could bring a donation (we suggest 

£1) towards FOAS funds that would be great. For this they 

will also be entered into a draw to receive one of Alverton’s 

famous fun-filled jars or a delicious treat! Funds raised are for the exciting ♪♫ 

music room♪♫ target we are so close to achieving. 

 

A call for help 

Please could anyone with a spare hour or so on any/some/all 
of the following dates help FOAS (Friends of Alverton School) 
serve refreshments at the Christmas Performances. We 
would be very grateful. Please email 
foas@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk with your details if you can 

help.  

Dates:  6th, 7th, 8th, 9th December from 5.15pm to 6pm (approx) 



Daisy’s Diary 
 
New home for our wren! 
 

During the summer the palm tree in the quiet area where 
the wren usually nests dropped most of its dead leaves. The 
wren usually has a little nest here in the spring, stopping on 
top of the tuck shop roof to check the coast is clear and then 
dashing into the thick leaves where no one can see her. I was 
worried there would be no nest for baby wrens this coming 
spring – plus wrens often snuggle up with their friends over 
winter in their nests as they are so tiny they need to keep 
warm. Ruby’s family decided to come to the rescue and have 
bought a brand new very sturdy wren nest box. Ruby has 
decorated it and it’s up the palm tree already! If any other 
families want to help our bird families (we’ve had quite a few 
big trees cut down over the past few months) please 
consider buying a nest box for the school. We have robins 

that nest every year in the nursery woods and there’s been a tree down there, and we 
have lots of other birds that would love a home. 
 
And on the subject of birds.. here is Phyllis. She has 
come to live at the school and is obviously 
someone’s pet. She doesn’t have a ring on her leg, 
but she’s so tame she must be very used to people. 
She really wants to come into the school all the time, 
especially Owls at story time. Does anyone recognise 
her? She’s very sweet. 
 
Beech trees 
 
Does anyone know where I can get any baby beech trees? Just two or three baby ones? 
Please let me know any leads! My email address is dwright@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk 
 
Morrisons  tokens 
 
And thank you so much for everyone who collected Morrisons Grow tokens – we had 
enough for some seeds and a very useful big sturdy trug and something else – I can’t 
remember what now so looking forward to it coming in the post – early Christmas 
present! 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


STARS OF THE WEEK   

  

Kittiwakes  Dylan  for making a superb effort in all areas of his  learning & an amazing attitude 

Curlews  Hattie for always doing her very best & listening so well at carpet times 

Puffins  Flinn  for his thoughtful & careful Ibn Battuta stamp 

Owls   Aila  for such superb effort in her writing every single time 

Kingfishers  Jayden for super progress in Maths & making such a good effort in lessons 

Trencrom  Gabija for always working so hard, giving 100% to everything she does 

Lanyon  Joey  for showing amazing skills in hockey. You are fantastic 
Kerris   Hope  for her amazing attitude towards all of her learning 

Bodrifty  Zack  for always working so hard & making his work the best that he can  

Bosigran  Maddie for always working hard & being such a kind member of the class 

Kenidjack  Callum for being the grumpiest and best Scrooge ever 

Dinnertime  Mani  for his impeccable manners 

     

 

Water bottles 

A reminder that your child needs to have a named water bottle filled with water (not squash or juice) in 

school every day and it should be taken home to be washed and refilled daily.  

Coats 

Now that the weather is cold and wet, please can your child have a warm, waterproof coat in school 

every day. 

Hello to you all. I hope you’re coping with this sudden drop in temperature as well as the 
darker mornings and evenings. I am. Sort of. I love the leaf fall, especially working with 
little folk with whom I can indulge my passion for leaf kicking and traipsing around in 
wellies exploring our school woods and field. Plus I like this time of year when we get that 
cold snap. I feel it makes it perfectly acceptable to be lazy and snuggle up on the sofa and 
do very little. It also means that I need worry less about other things because I can stay 
home and ignore them, which sometimes, if I’m honest, is a favourite thing to do, even if 
it’s only for a little while. But not for too long, otherwise they’ll really begin to bother me. 
My latests niggle is Christmas; is it fun or stress for you all? I’m opting for fun, my version, 
which means doing very little this year and having a quiet time. I genuinely want a very 
quiet couple of weeks so that when the new year comes round I may actually be 
refreshed. I’m also bracing myself for when the new year begins and the days should in 
theory be getting longer but never actually feel like they are. That’s the darkest time for 
me, when I really need my support network. If you have support too, that’s great. If you 
don’t, I’m still here. Take care and my very best wishes, Mrs Daylak  



Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Wicks who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
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Growing Links - Street Food Project are desperately short of items 

such as tea and coffee, breakfast cereals, tinned foods, etc. If you can 

help, please drop these off at their headquarters, 1 Guildhall Road, 

Penzance TR18 2QZ. Thank you. 


